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Borough Bulletin  ~  02 December 2021 

Thursday 02 December 2021 Grade 2 Sleepover 

Friday 03 December 2021 Prep & Grade 1 Breakfast 

Monday 06 December 2021 
School Assemblies – celebrating Jen Farley’s Retirement the 
usual assembly at 9:00 am and a special assembly at 3:00pm 

Tuesday 07 December 2021 Year 7 Orientation Day 

Thursday 09 December 2021 Grade 6 Graduation 

Monday 13 December 2021 Xmas Picnic and Raffle Draw 

Tuesday 14 December 2021 
2022 Meet & Greet Teachers/Grades – 9:00am to 11:00am 

Class Picnics & Student Kris Kringle 

Thursday 16 December 2021 
School Choir singing at Greensborough Plaza at 11:00am 

Grade 6 Big Day Out 

Friday 17 December 2021 
Last Day of Term 4 – Early Dismissal – 1:30pm 

Tabloid Games & Ice Cream Truck 

Principal’s Report 

Thank you to all the families who supported Book Week! It was lovely to see the students (and staff) arrive 

dressed as their favourite book characters.  I’m sure you can see from the attached photo that the costumes 

get better and more creative every year.  It was a terrific day for our Librarian Jen Farley, as this was the last 

Book Week she’ll organise for us at GPS… we’ll ensure we hold the baton high and keep the tradition strong 

in 2022 and beyond!  Congratulations to the students who won the class prize for their costumes.  
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Over $3200 was spent at the Book Fair and Jen will use the 20% commission to purchase further resources 

for our Library.  It was lovely to see parents and students together onsite investigating the treasures on sale 

and purchasing items from students’ wish lists.  The Activity Day was also a great success with children 

rotating between art and craft activities based on the Australian Book Council’s 2021 short-listed books.    

Next Monday at 9:00am we will hold our usual assembly with our weekly agenda items and at 3:00pm we 

will have an extraordinary assembly where we celebrate Jen’s expansive teaching career and impending 

retirement.  If the weather is fine, we’ll hold our assembly on our magnificent new netball court and we invite 

parents and past students to attend.  If we have inclement weather, we’ll hold the celebration in the hall and 

send parents a zoom invitation to join us online. 

Thank you to all the staff who have gone above and beyond to minimise the effects of lockdowns and ensure 

that our students still experience all the highlights of their primary school years.  Events that we usually 

spread across the year have been rescheduled several times and are all happening in a period of a few 

weeks.  This includes Book Week, incursions, excursions, Grade Two sleepover, Prep/One Breakfast, 

Graduation etc. Thank you also to families for supporting these events.  

Christmas Picnic: Monday 13th December 5.30 – 7pm 

The weather is becoming warm and as the song goes….  “It’s beginning to feel a lot like Christmas!”  Classes 

have begun making decorations and the halls are resounding with Christmas Carols in preparation for our 

annual end of year picnic.  We’re so pleased that we’re able to have family members join us onsite and 

celebrate together.  The Christmas Picnic has always been a great way to come together as a community on 

the last Monday of the year and share a meal and some fun family activities.  This year teachers have 

organised activities for students to enjoy on the oval after dinner. 

Families are welcome to bring some chairs or a rug, sit under the shade of the trees and enjoy their picnic 

dinner on the oval.  Parents and Friends are unable to have a BBQ due to COVID restrictions, however they 

will be selling icy-poles, drinks and raffle tickets for several terrific prize baskets.  The evening will end with 

each grade and the choir singing Christmas Carols. 

After all the lockdowns, the chance to celebrate together as a whole community is important, however we 

also understand that many families may not be able to attend.  Often grandparents and extended family 

members come along and join in the fun, and this year is no exception.  All family members are welcome to 

attend! Since the event is outdoors, masks only need to be worn if physical distancing can’t occur.  

Student Leadership  

Congratulation to the Students in Grade Four and Five who successfully applied to be our 2022 Wellbeing 

Leaders.  We were impressed with the students’ written applications and their desire to run engaging activities 

at the Friendship Tree in 2022.  Lynette, one of our ES staff has begun the training sessions each week and 

has been impressed with the students’ focus and input of ideas for next year.  Jesse, Talia, Zak, Elouise, 

Zoe, Mia, Bella, Tahlia, Hugo, Josh, Matthew, Madison, Kayleigh, Tyler, Riley, Tiffany and Reece will be 



rostered for duty at the Friendship Tree for one day each week and we look forward to the enjoyment their 

activities will bring to our students. 

Last Monday, Grade Five students who strive to be our 2022 School Captains gave their nomination 

speeches.  We’re always impressed by how well the students prepare for this event.  They clearly articulate 

the pride they have in our school and their desire to assist other students and our community.  Pleasingly, 

many also wish the other candidates well and promise to support the successful applicants.  Once again, our 

task was made difficult by the calibre of the students who applied!  Tomorrow the candidates will be told who 

the 2022 School Captains will be, and the rest of the school will be told on Monday at our 9am assembly.  

Next week, our students will meet in their sports houses to listen to senior students give speeches for House 

Captain positions.  These positions are voted for by the children in respective houses. We wish all the 

candidates well! 

RSL scholarship  

Congratulations to School Captains, Sienna and Aiden 

who were presented with a special USB and pen 

engraved with ‘Watsonia RSL Scholarship Winners.’  The 

scholarship also contained a financial contribution to their 

secondary school costs.  As stated previously in the 

newsletter, the scholarship recognised the excellent 

leadership skills demonstrated by Sienna and Aiden. 

We thank Bill Wyndham and Watsonia RSL for their 

continued support of our school and students 

Graduation 

We’re very pleased that we’re able to continue with our tradition to hold our Graduation ceremony onsite and 

celebrate our 2021 graduates’ primary school journey.  We’re able to have 2 fully vaccinated guests per 

Grade 6 student attend the Graduation ceremony in the hall.  We’re following DET guidelines regarding 

density quotients and our COVID safe plan includes the wearing of masks in the hall for the duration of the 

ceremony for attendees.  Families will also be sent a link to a live streaming of the event for other family 

members to view, via COMPASS. 

The evening will be a fantastic night for the graduating class of 2021 and we’ve kept as many of our traditional 

inclusions as possible, to ensure this is a truly memorable night for our graduates.  It is certainly not our usual 

way of operating, however we know families will respect that the only way we can proceed with the night’s 

activities and ensure our graduates have a fantastic night, is for our community to follow the program sent to 

graduates’ families.  The graduates are our focus and we are so pleased that we are able to proceed with 2  

family members to share this special night with them onsite. 

Graduates will arrive at 5.30 for dinner and the ceremony will begin at 7pm, followed by a disco and photo 

booth from 8.00 – 9.00pm.  We look forward to sharing photos of this special night in our last newsletter of 

the year.  

Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to set up the decorations prior to the event and pack up 

on Friday morning.  Special thanks to Erin and Maria for their efforts in preparing students for this very special 

occasion. 

2022 Instrumental Music Program 

This has been a very fractured year for our instrumental Music Program.  At Monday night’s School Council 

meeting, it was decided to continue with Harmonize Music next year, with the three-month probation period 

we normally provide for contractors.  Claire will contact families and send further information in the coming 

weeks. 
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Home Readers 

Families are requested to return all home reading books by Friday 10th December. This will allow us time to 

audit books and have them back on the shelves, ready to be distributed next year in our second week of 

Term One.  

Class PE Equipment  

In the last week of term, you may notice all the PE storage units from classrooms lined up in the corridor near 

the art room, as we audit current stock and place orders to replenish class sets.  These new supplies will be 

labelled and balls will be pumped up ready for students on the first day of term next year.  For the remainder 

of term, we will place a variety of balls and bats in baskets in the school foyer so students will still have access 

to sports equipment during recess breaks. 

If any parents would like to help with the audit and restocking please contact the office. 

Students Reports and 2022 Grades 

A very big thank you to staff who have worked diligently over the last month to write student reports that 

accurately reflect students’ achievements and their areas for future learning.  As per 2020, DET has 

mandated that Semester Two reports are to be modified and focus on student progress in Literacy and 

Numeracy.  

During Remote Learning our Home Learning Programs were adjusted to respond to parent feedback and our 

priorities were Literacy, Numeracy and Student Wellbeing, with specialist tasks optional.  Our reports will 

reflect these changes and also comment on students’ engagement with Remote Learning.  The Student Effort 

and Behaviour sections will reflect student outcomes since they have been back onsite this term.  

Whilst reading reports it has been very rewarding to see the high number of students who have made, or 

exceeded, the expected 6 months growth this semester in Literacy and Numeracy.  I congratulate 

parents/carers and students for completing their home learning tasks and responding to teacher feedback 

given the challenges of Remote Learning.  It truly has been a team effort. I also congratulate students for re-

engaging with class programs on their return to school and their commitment to ‘closing the gaps’ in their 

learning.  Students who have not made the expected 6 month growth this semester will be supported in their 

teaching and learning programs in 2022. 

Student reports will be sent home Friday 10th December along with the class your child will be in next year.  

On Tuesday 14th December from 9:00am – 11:00am, students will have a session with their 2022 teachers 

and classmates.  Students in grades one to six, new to the school in 2022 are also invited to attend. 

The last newsletter for the year will be published on Thursday 16th December. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 

Active Kids: Support For Families 

Does your child love sport and being active? Does your family have a Health 

Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card?  You may be eligible for up to $200 

to put towards the cost of your child’s participation in physical activities.  As 

children return to sport over the coming months, the Get Active Kids Voucher 

Program helps eligible families get their kids involved in organised sport and 

active recreation activities. 

Under the program, children may be eligible to receive up to $200 to help with the cost of membership and 

registration fees, uniforms, and equipment.  The program also provides a special consideration stream to 

support children residing in care services as well as temporary or provisional visa holders, undocumented 

migrants or international students. 

Applications for vouchers in round three of the program close at 5pm Tuesday 30 November. For eligibility 

requirements and to apply, visit the Get Active Victoria website.  



Seasons greetings all, 

On Thursday 16th December our talented choir will be heading across 
to Greensborough Plaza for a performance.  We will be leaving school 
at approximately 10:30am to be prepared for an 11 o’clock start, in 
front of Target on Level 3.  Our performance will be approximately 
30 minutes (depending on whether an encore is requested!)  

The students have been practising so hard and with so much 
enthusiasm.  

We warmly welcome you to join us on the day to watch and sing along 
with us! 

A friendly reminder to all that our rehearsals are Tuesday and 
Thursday in the first half of lunchtime.  

If anyone requires the lyrics on Compass again, please send me an 
email to let me know: laura.tillotson@education.vic.gov.au 

Kind regards, 

Laura Tillotson  
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Library News 

Well Book Week is officially over for 2021 and although it was run a little later due to COVID 

restrictions, the children and staff had a wonderful time.  This was my last Book Week at 

Greensborough P.S and I am so happy that we were able to pull it off.  

I would like to thank all the children and staff who came along to our Book Parade on Friday looking 

absolutely amazing.  The support for these events of the parents and guardians is very much 

appreciated.  We had such a diversity of costumes and it was wonderful to see so many happy faces 

as the children paraded through the hall and outside for the families to view.  Thanks to Erin for 

coming up with that ingenious solution when the weather looked very bleak at 9.00am! 

Thank you also to all the staff for their efforts during our Book Week.  On our Activity Day we had 

children making dinosaurs, birds, creating cockroaches with copper and costumes for bears and 

much more. 

Once again the Book Fair proved to be a winner and thanks to all those who came along and 

purchased an item, no matter how small.  This year it was lovely to see families back at the Book 

Fair and I cannot thank you enough for your support of this annual event.  We sold an enormous 

amount of books and ‘stuff’.  I would like to thank those staff who assisted with the setting up and 

running of the Book Fair.  Without their help the Book Fair would not be able to run.  I have ordered 

all the titles that were unavailable and hopefully they will be here soon. 

A special thanks to Mrs Troy who somehow managed once again to create a wonderful display for 

our Book Week theme, ‘Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds’ with minimal support from me! It 

will remain outside of the library for quite a while so hopefully parents can now get to see it as the 

school is opened up again. 

Congratulations to our competition winners. I will put up a display of their photographs outside of 

the library. A special thanks to Emilia for putting up a great display just outside the office area of 

Book Week 2021. 

Borrowing and Overdues 

As the end of the year fast approaches borrowing will now be finishing up. All books need to be 

returned by Friday 10th December. If children are reading a book that they will not complete by then 

they can come and speak to me about an extension of time. I would really appreciate all items back 

before the end of the year as my Christmas gift to our new librarian! I will send home overdue notes 

this week. If books cannot be found they will need to be paid for. If there are any issues when you 

receive these notes please feel free to contact me via Compass. 

Happy Reading 

Jen Farley  

Teacher Librarian 



Janet Troy 

Visual Arts Teacher 



PE 

3-6 Volleyball 

For the last couple of weeks, the students in 3-6 have been lucky enough to learn all about volleyball. Through 

the Sporting Schools grant, coaches Max and Aiden from Latrobe University have been teaching the students 

all about the skills of volleyball. 

It has been great watching the students play an unfamiliar sport and seeing them embrace new rules and 

skills.  

With the rest of the grant money, GPS will be purchasing new volleyballs and volleyball nets so the students 

can continue to practise their skills next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Daniela Darling 

PE Teacher 
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STUDENT WELL-BEING 

Hi Everyone, 

In the last newsletter we explored diversity in culture and how enriching cultural diversity can be in our great 

country, AUSTRALIA!  We also noted the important values we can instil in both ourselves and our children 

by seeking to understand others. 

Every year on 3rd of December, people around the world take part in International Day of People with Disability 

(IDPwD).  It is a day to celebrate the achievements of people with disability and promote awareness, 

understanding and acceptance in the community.  Celebrate this special day and make positive changes to 

the lives of 4.4 million Australians with disability to create a more inclusive community. 

My first experience of a person with a disability was when I was in 

grade 2.  There was a student in my class who was legally blind.  Her 

parents must have been COURAGOUS AND PROACTIVE as I used 

to marvel how I would see her ride her bike along the path on 

weekends!  Eventually she did leave to attend a school for the blind.  

I still remember her name and often think of her when I read of the 

fantastic achievements of many who are living with a disability.  Many 

years later I was taught to play the recorder by a man who was blind 

since birth.  Also in primary school there was an older boy who used 

callipers to enable him to walk.  One very wet day, he asked if he could borrow my glasses as the rain keep 

getting in his eyes and he couldn’t wipe them!  I could speak of other experiences. 

Occasionally I am asked by a parent if I can work with a sibling of a 

child with a disability, as having a sibling with a disability can have 

its challenges for all family members.  I empathise with these 

students and seek out what coping skills they have and what 

strategies they have when life gets a little tough at home.  These 

families often develop strengths and skills that enable them to 

embrace ALL their children with love and care. 

I also like to emphasise how special they are to have a sibling with a disability 

and what they may be learning – skills of helping, caring and responsibility. 

But, maybe even more importantly they are learning the values of empathy, 

understanding and compassion.  

The journey is not an easy one and varies from family to family.  But what I 

have discovered is that when COMMUNITY is involved the journey is a little 

easier.  

So, let’s help our children embrace those living with a disability, to further develop empathy, 

understanding and compassion, as well as helpfulness and kindness.  A starting point may 

be wearing a blindfold and find our way around, or putting earplugs in our ears and finding 

other ways to communicate.  Let’s also not forget those disabilities that are more difficult to 

see, such as learning disabilities e.g. dyslexia, ASD and mental health disorders.  

Sometimes I show students with You Tube clip of Nick Vujicic, an Australian man born with 

no arms and no legs – SO INSPIRATIONAL! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UOGvw53OBUs  or https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yBt5E2eJ8y8 

Just two of his inspiring videos.  Read more at https://www.idpwd.com.au/ about this special day that 

celebrates our differences, and continue to learn and grow in love, compassion and kindness. 
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STUDENT WELL-BEING - Continued 

There is JOY in life in all its forms if we look hard enough.  This reminds of when my husband, Peter, and I 

had a stint in the southern highlands of Papua New Guinea.  Peter put his engineering skills to use and made 

a rudimentary wheelchair for a teenager who had a disability.  We can still picture the JOY in this young 

man’s face as his friends pushed him along, sometimes letting go on quite steep slopes! FREEDOM! 

So, let’s continue to care for one another and make this world a better place! 

Take Care! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing – Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK WEEK PARADE  

 

JSC & ICY-POLES 

The JSC is selling icy-poles every Friday lunchtime for the remainder of Term 4 to continue our 

fundraising efforts for this year!   So, brush off your $1 coins as icy poles will be available at lunchtime this 

Friday 03 December 2021. 

See you then! 

From the Junior School Councillors & Mrs Grima 
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Pupil of the Week 

Term 4 ~ Week 7 

Prep Zoe 
For completing all her 100 Magic Words and moving onto the 
second set with enthusiasm!  Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Jay For always using amazing manners.  Well done, Jay! 

Grade 1/2 B 
Sofian & 

Tamim 

For using their Free Time to organise our classroom.  You are so 

helpful. 

Grade 3/4 A Ethan 
For being an active participant in our ‘History Box’ Incursion.  Well 

done, Ethan! 

Grade 3/4 B Anne-Sophie 
For outstanding curiosity and enthusiasm during our ‘History Box’ 

Incursion. 

Grade 5/6 A Michael 
For his outstanding efforts at up levelling his connections during 

Writing this week. 

Grade 5/6 B  Reece For showing a huge improvement in Applied Maths.  Keep it up! 

Art 
Gabriel  56A 
Arnold  56B 

For an excellent effort with clay construction techniques. 

Library Riley  34B 
For adding great observations to our conversations about the 
shortlisted books.  Well done! 

Term 4 ~ Week 8 

Prep Shayamala 
For her excellent work in Maths groups.  Keep up the amazing 
effort! 

Grade 1/2A Pehar For always being an enthusiastic learner and an amazing friend. 

Grade 1/2 B Malachai For achieving his learning goals.  Keep it up! 

Grade 3/4 A Reese 
For her creative responses to Book Week activities last week.  You 
are amazing! 

Grade 3/4 B Jett 
For assisting with Waste-Wise Wednesday and giving a confident 
speech. 

Grade 5/6 A Barbara For always showing the school values.  Keep up the great work! 

Grade 5/6 B Arnold For working hard on up levelling his writing.  Keep it up! 

Art 
Sienna N  
56A 

For always putting 100% effort in Art and achieving outstanding 
results. 

Library Zoe C 34A For creating an excellent bird during our Book Week activity. 

PE Holly S  56A For doing a great job with the Volleyball Skills in PE.  Well done! 

Student 
Wellbeing 

Jackson T  
56A 

For showing our school values of respect & empathy and being a 
terrific leader. 



Parents & Friends 

It is coming to the busy time of the year and P&F are fortunate to be able to get back into fundraising.  We 

purchased in advance a projector and retractable giant screen for the hall to have it ready for graduation and 

by all accounts it is amazing!  This does mean that all the fundraising for this year (& part of next year!) will 

be going towards paying for the new screen, yet we have the joy of being able to use it now! 

Christmas Baubles 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to those who supported this fundraiser and thank you to Cassie for organising it.  The baubles will 

be delivered to the school by Wednesday 15th at the latest. 

Food Days – Friday 10th of December 

Orders form have been sent home for our upcoming Bakers Delight food day.  Orders are due back by 

Monday 6th of December – late orders will not be accepted.   

A huge thank you to Yvette, Kate, Janet and Debora for organising the food days this term. 

Christmas Raffle  

Our Xmas raffle is back on!  Raffle tickets have been sent home earlier this week – tickets are $1 each or 12 

for $10. 

We have 8 prizes up for grabs and they are available to view at the office.  Prizes will be drawn at the end of 

year Christmas Party on Monday 13th Dec. 

Please ensure tickets and money are returned to school by Friday 10th of December.  If you would like to 

purchase more, there are extra tickets available at the office.   

Christmas Party – Monday 13th of December 

 

 

We will be needing helpers to assist with selling icy-poles and drinks 

during the Christmas Party.  A volunteer  form will be sent out via 

compass later this week.  Alternatively, a roster will be available next 

week at the office to put your name on.   

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to either contact myself 

or the office. 

 

 

Thank you for your support 

Kim Hill 

On behalf of P&F 
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